Montpelier Planning Commission Meeting

September 11, 2017
Approved 10/23/17
Present: Jon Anderson, John Adams, Barbara Conrey, Tina Ruth, Leslie Welts, Michael Miller.

Call to order by the Chair:  The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Leslie Welts.

Approval of the agenda:  Barbara asked to revise # 6 to also review chapters not previously reviewed in depth, particularly chapters 3 and 4.  The agenda was deemed approved with the modification.
Comments from the Chair:  Leslie thanked Mike for all his work and the Commissioners for reviewing large amounts of paperwork.
General business (comments from the public about something not on the agenda):  There were no members from the public.
Update on Council zoning process and related matter of the “master plan readoption” versus “new city plan development and adoption”:  There is a meeting later in the week with Council about the matrix.  The Council wanted to find out about how the footprint requirements were developed.
Finalize review of the Draft Master Plan readoption – chapters 5 and 6:  The years on Figure 22 on page 102 should be updated.  There was a route to Randolph that wasn’t on the list.   
Tina mentioned a few typos, she will forward the list to Mike for correction.

On page 126, the Montpelier Energy Team was mentioned and that group no longer exists.  The sentence should reference “former”.
Barbara provided updated numbers for pages 127 and 128.  

Goal B on page 134 had municipal struck out.  The goal only applies to city owned buildings.

Page 158 – the last sentence in the first paragraph under “complementary currencies” should be struck.
Page 203 – the year referenced in Table 7-1 should be updated.

Page 213 – the Senior Center reference should contain city run and when the city took over.

The map on page 87 will be updated to reflect the new neighborhoods.  The map on page 118 needed to have the years updated.  The resolution on Figure 30 needs to be fixed. 
Jon made a motion to warn a public hearing to consider the draft master plan as amended at this meeting on October 23, Barbara seconded.  The motion carried on a unanimous vote.
Approve minutes from August 28, 2017:  Jon made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, John seconded.  It will be noted that the December meeting is the Council’s. The motion passed unanimously.
The September 25 meeting will be cancelled and the next meeting will be October 23. 
Adjournment:  John made a motion to adjourn, Jon seconded.
Respectfully submitted,

Tami Furry

Recording Secretary
